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Weekly Newsletter -  Issue #72.7 

F U R Z E PLATT  FOCUS 

Monday 19th February - Friday 23rd February 2024 

PTFA 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Welcome Back 

I hope that you and your families had an 

enjoyable half term break. We welcomed 

students back this week to a busy Term 4 

with numerous trips, activities and events, 

not to mention much hard work as we build 

towards impending examinations. 

 

Imperial War Museum 

Indeed, students were straight into trips with Year 9 visiting 

the Imperial War Museum this week. Speaking to students 

on their return I know many found the stories and artefacts 

fascinating and I hope it has spurred them to further 

investigate our past. 

 

Year 10 PPEs and Year 11 Food and Nutrition 

Practicals 

There have been many enticing smells from the Food 

rooms this week as our Year 11 complete their Food and 

Nutrition practical assignments. The dishes look amazing 

and congratulations to all involved. 

Good luck also to our Year 10 students who began their 

PPEs today and continue through next week. These are a 

great chance to practice examination and revision 

techniques in preparation for the real thing. 

 

Thames Hospice Fundraising 

Finally, this Wednesday Deputy Headteacher James 

Sheppard launched our fundraising efforts for Thames 

Hospice. Much of our community has experienced sadness 

and loss from cancer, including some current cases within 

our FPSS family. We want to bring our FPSS community 

together to help an amazing local world-class palliative care 

centre. 

The passion and desire to help is seen in the number of 

colleagues and students wanting to support this cause. 

There will be much publicity on our fundraising over the 

UPCOMING EVENTS ALL EVENTS 

SCHOOL TERM DATES 

TERM 4 EVENTS 

next few weeks leading to events on Wednesday 20
th
 

March. I know our community will get behind these efforts 

and thank you for all your donations and offers of support. 

 

Take care, 

Dr Andrew J Morrison (BA Hons, PGCE, MA, PhD) 

 

 

EARLY BREAK 2  

FRIDAY 23RD FEBRUARY – FRIDAY 1ST 

MARCH 

In order to accommodate the Year 11 Pre Public Exams 

(PPE) our Break 2 will run an hour earlier than usual from 

Friday 23rd February to Friday 1st March inclusive.  

For all students, Break 2 will therefore be from 12.45-

1.15pm with P4 moving back to 1.15pm – 2.15pm.  

The rest of the day will run as normal.  

SAT  2 
M ARCH  DofE Silver Training Day 9am-2pm 

THU 7 
M ARCH  

Year 8 Parents’ & Students’ 

Consultation Evening 

3.45pm-

7.45pm 

FRI 8 
M ARCH  Late School Start 9.15am 

THU 21 
M ARCH  

Year 10 Parents’ & Students’ 

Consultation Evening 

4.15pm-

7.15pm 

TUE 26 
M ARCH  Spring Concert 7-9pm 

THU 28 
M ARCH  END OF TERM (TERM 4) 

12.30pm 

finish 

FRI 29 - FRI 12 
M ARCH -  APRI L  EASTER HOLIDAYS  

MON 15 
M ARCH  START OF TERM 5 (Week 1)  

TUE  27 
FEBRUARY  PTFA & 200 Club Meeting 7.30-9pm 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
http://www.furzeplatt.com/
https://twitter.com/furze_platt
https://www.facebook.com/furzeplattsenior/
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=The+PTFA&pid=41
https://www.linkedin.com/authwall?trk=gf&trkInfo=AQF9_V6ku4-wdgAAAXUswoFQyYkpaGsTvbcuScVxPhjzNpXbQfpVvWmtz3WqEsd09SvpX5mbPTXW1VFBmVNwr_jzEsrc0iNBb586055SxkJN2GeCjtmnesrsuvA_YcFqHwgqtho=&originalReferer=https://www.google.com/&sessionRedirect=https%3A%2F%2F
http://www.furzeplatt.com/calendar/?calid=4&pid=11&viewid=10
https://www.furzeplatt.com/_site/data/files/pdf/How to Find and Pay for Trips and Other Items in Parentmail.pdf
https://www.furzeplatt.com/_site/data/files/pdf/How to Find and Pay for Trips and Other Items in Parentmail.pdf
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=184
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**NEW** FURZE PLATT 

FUND RAISING FOR 

THAMES HOSPICE 

As your son or daughter may 

already have told you following 

this week’s assemblies, staff at 

Furze Platt have today 

launched a fund-raising 

campaign to raise as much 

money as possible to help 

Thames Hospice continue with 

the amazing work it does 

every day of the year in 

support of our community. 

A HUGE thank you to 

everyone who has donated to 

our newest fundraising 

challenge; since it went out at 

the end of the day on 

Wednesday, you have helped 

us raise - so far – over £2000 

of our £8000 target!   

 

• £25 could fund a Nurse for an hour 

• £62 could fund a physiotherapy treatment for a patient 

• £99 could fund a Nurse to visit a patient in their own 

home 
 

To put this in context, your money so far could have funded 

over 2 weeks of a nurse at home. 

 

Led by Mr Sheppard, 17 teachers have volunteered to be 

gunged by students at Furze Platt on the 20th March, with 

five putting themselves forward to have their heads shaved.  

Students who donate will have their names put into a hat, 

with winners being selected to either tip the buckets of 

gunge or wield the clippers to shave their teachers’ heads. 

You can donate using the link below. 

At Furze Platt Senior School we are proud of the central 

role our school plays within our local community, but the 

incredible work the team at Thames Hospice do day in, day 

out, supporting people and their families and friends at the 

most challenging of times, is one of the most essential in 

Maidenhead, Windsor and around East Berkshire. 

With the likelihood that all of us will be affected, directly or 

indirectly, by cancer at some point in our lives, the service 

provided by the wonderful staff and volunteers at Thames 

Hospice deserves every bit of support we can give it – 

particularly as it also needs to raise nearly £40,000 every 

single day in order to maintain those essential services. It is 

an essential community facility. 

We are asking our students (current and former), parents, 

staff, friends, families and anyone else in our community to 

support our initiative by giving as generously as you can. 25 

Furze Platt staff are taking part in the process – with 3 

running the Thames Meander on 3
rd

 March, followed by 17 

who will be gunged on the 20
th
 March, with 5 teachers 

having their heads shaved on the same day. 

We are setting a minimum target of £4,000 for students to 

gunge their teachers and £8,000 for heads to be shaven, 

but we hope to raise far in excess of that. We see this not 

just a short fund-raising initiative, but as the start of a long-

term relationship between the school and Thames Hospice. 

Please give all that you can! 

The good news is that we have also already made a start. 

Before Christmas, Mrs Barnes, from our Design & 

Technology department, very generously offered to sell 

stock from her business to staff, with all the proceeds going 

to Thames Hospice. Sales to staff raised an impressive 

£670 to start the ball rolling and this has now been matched 

– and more – by your generosity. 

DONATE TODAY 
Cont. on page 3 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
http://www.justgiving.com/page/fpss-thames-hospice
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DONATING 

As well as the Just Giving link:  

you can also stay up-to-date via the Thames Hospice 

section on our website or via our X (formerly Twitter) or 

Facebook.  

The links for all of these are below. 

For every £2 donated, the student’s name will go into a 

hat to be selected to either tip the gunge over one of 

their teacher's heads, or to use the clippers to shave the 

heads of one of the five. We simply ask that student’s 

first and last names, along with their tutor group and 

house are listed when donating in Just Giving. 

If as parents you choose to donate on behalf of your son 

or daughter, please could we ask that you also select the 

GiftAid option where possible, as that will help us raise 

additional funds; cash donations can be made via our 

Pastoral Managers. 

Thank you so much in advance for any support you can 

give - Thames Hospice is an incredible place. 

Mr J Sheppard 

Deputy Headteacher 

james.sheppard@furzeplatt.net 

 

Furze Platt staff taking part: 

 

THAMES MEANDER 

• Mr Nic Jones (Head of Progress for Year 9) 

• Miss Laura Sharp (Former Head of Progress for Year 

7, having left the school at Christmas) 

• Miss Annie Towell (Head of Progress for Year 8) 

GUNGING 

• Ms Ellie Barnard (School Medical Officer) 

• Miss Danielle Boseley (Head of PE) 

• Mrs Melanie Boucher (Student Services Assistant) 

• Miss Nicki Cochrane (PE Teacher) 

• Mr Ben Corbett (PE Teacher) 

• Mr Chris Djaelani (Head of Progress for Year 10) 

• Mrs Debbie Feather (Raising Achievement Manager) 

• Mr Rob Frankis (Co-Head of Science) 

• Mr Pete Ging (Assistant Headteacher) 

• Mr Tom Green (Geography Teacher) 

• Miss Sasha Gumbs (Pastoral Manager for Year 8) 

• Ms Kayce Herrick (Science Teacher) 

• Mrs Charlotte Ridgley (Head of Progress for Year 11) 

• Mrs Julia Stimson (Co-Lead, SHINE ASD Resource 

Base) 

• Mr Dan Tipp (PE Teacher) 

• Mr Joe Wellard-Jeffs (Head of Geography) 

• Mr Andrew Wyles (Assistant Headteacher) 

 

HEAD SHAVING 

• Mr Chris Gill (Head of Eagle House) 

• Dr Michael Graham (Science Teacher) 

• Mr Joe Harrison (Head of Progress for Year 7) 

• Mr James Sheppard (Deputy Headteacher) 

• Mr Richard Wright (Science Teacher) 

 

Thank you for any donation - however large or small - you 

feel able to give. 

WWW.JUSTGIVING.COM/PAGE/FPSS-THAMES-HOSPICE 

OUR THAMES HOSPICE WEBPAGE 

FURZE PLATT X (TWITTER) 

FURZE PLATT FACEBOOK 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
mailto:james.sheppard@furzeplatt.net
http://www.justgiving.com/page/fpss-thames-hospice
https://www.furzeplatt.com/news/?pid=3&nid=1&storyid=1869
https://twitter.com/furze_platt
https://www.facebook.com/furzeplattsenior?fref=nf
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LOST PROPERTY 

The wet weather always 

brings an accumulation 

of unnamed lost property! 

We have over twenty 

coats, several water 

bottles and at least 4 full 

games kits that need to 

be reclaimed. If you 

recognise any of these 

items please ask 

students to come and 

collect them at 

breaktimes or at the end 

of the day. 

Thank you. 

 

YEAR 9 VISITS TO THE IMPERIAL WAR 

MUSEUM, LONDON 

Over 250 Year 9 students went to London this week to visit the 

Imperial War Museum. The aim of the trips were for students 

to understand more about 20th Century British history, which 

they did by seeing and interacting with a range of displays 

accompanied by presentations from the experienced museum 

staff. 
 

Students are now invited to write a poem on their experience 

for a mini House competition.  

Thank you to everyone involved and especially to Mr 

Constable for organising the visits. 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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TRIP TO AUSCHWITZ 

It’s not just our students who are 

out on learning experiences – 

Miss Carty, our Alternative 

Curriculum and Duke of 

Edinburgh Awards Manager 

spent a day at the Auschwitz 

Memorial and Museum and 

Auschwitz Birkenau site in 

Poland.  

The Holocaust Education Trust are organisers of these 

visits, and their mission is to educate every person from 

every background in the UK about the Holocaust - in which 

millions of people lost their lives - and its contemporary 

relevance. 

Along with staff from other schools in the UK, Miss Carty 

attended a memorial at the site where they heard poems 

written by holocaust victims and a Rabbi’s wife talked about 

the importance of never forgetting, with candles placed on 

the memorial plaques.  Thank you to everyone involved. 

 

U13 GIRLS’ FOOTBALL 

 

U13 girls secured a confident 1-0 win over Newlands 

School on Wednesday. Battling the rain, wind and a very 

strong opposition, the girls were relentless in their efforts 

and after an early goal, managed to hold the lead for the 

remainder of the game. It was amazing to have so many 

spectators offering support and encouragement to both 

teams. It certainly created a competitive atmosphere.  

 

The Team:  

Niamh Smith  

Hannah Peck  

Chloe Henry  

Sophia Mormech  

Zara Wibberley  

Katie Ellis  

Isabella Keane  

Tiegan Glaysher  

Mia Harris  

Rosa Mullins (not 

pictured) 

 

 

 

U16 BASKETBALL 

 

On Monday, our U16 Basketball team beat Shiplake 

College 53-51 in overtime, a brilliant result for Furze Platt in 

a very exciting match. Well done to the boys.  

 

The Team:  
 

Joe Challis 

Ethan Clements 

Trey Hamilton 

Daniel Higley 

Aaran Hitschmann 

Jaheil Nunes 

Anwaar Salaam-

Williams 

 

 

 

 

LATE START - FRIDAY 8TH MARCH 

On Friday 8th March students will 

have a slightly later start than 

usual. 

Students in all year groups should 

go to their first lesson that day (not 

Form). 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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SCHOOL CLUB LIST 

Wednesdays 

7.40 - 8.30 

Fitness Suite 

All Years 

eat sports work also from our dedicated students of 

Morning Fitness Club, with challenging circuits on the 

kettlebells, dumbbells, box squats, recline rows and 

travelling lunges this week. 

 

TERM 4 CLUBS 2024 

 

Parents and carers may wish to sign up to My EVOLVE for 

an overview of clubs, what’s on etc – you can do this 

from the club or academic support clinic emails sent to you 

in two easy steps: 

1. Click on the link in the email as usual to see clubs/clinics 

2. Click ‘create account’ button. 

  

Please note: 

* once in the list of clubs or academic support clinics, click 

on the name of the activity or session you wish to book and 

press confirm 

* please do not duplicate club bookings per session 

* students in upper years may see invitations to academic 

clubs that are not part of their specific academic 

programme; emails are sent to year groups so please only 

choose sessions that are relevant to your son/daughter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WILD MAIDENHEAD 

Please see the link below for the latest newsletter from Wild 

Maidenhead. 

 

 

 

 

WILD MAIDENHEAD NEWSLETTER 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=School+Clubs&pid=504&action=saved
https://sway.cloud.microsoft/Y1MHD2MOffRjW9Bb?ref=email&loc=play
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Contact us  Email: ptfa@furzeplatt.net 

 facebook.com/fpssptfa  Website: click here to access 

HOW CAN YOU SUPPORT YOUR CHILD’S SCHOOL? 

Your PTFA needs YOU! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact us  Email: ptfa@furzeplatt.net 
 facebook.com/fpssptfa  Website: click here to access 

200 CLUB - MONTHLY DONATION 

NEXT PTFA MEETING: TUESDAY 27TH 

FEBRUARY  

7.30-9pm, Windsor Castle pub 

Maidenhead SL6 4JT 

 

All parents, carers and staff of Furze Platt 

Senior School are automatically members of 

the PTFA.  You are invited to join us for our 

third meeting of the academic year, 

including the 200 Club draw, on Tuesday 

27th February from 7.30-9pm at the 

Windsor Castle Pub, Bath Road (next to 

Tesco Express).    Come along and meet 

the committee, find out more about what the 

PTFA does, how we raise money and how 

we spend it to support all our children at 

school. 

 Please also consider joining the 200 club, 

which is our main fundraiser.  For just £5 a 

month you have the chance to win £200 at 

one of our quarterly prize draws.  Please 

sign up here: 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://donorbox.org/furze-platt-senior-school-ptfa-200-club-monthly
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